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Newsletter

Virtual Club Games

Wednesday, 9:15  Open

Tillsonburg DBC

Tuesday       7:00     Open

LBC members welcome

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Judy Stirling

Judy Stirling was President of the London Bridge Centre from 2019 
until 2021 and served as a board member from 2018 until 2024. She 
was a mentor, a keen bridge player, an artist, and a champion of our 
bridge community.  Please see the full In Memoriam article.

Welcome to 2024!

The London Bridge Centre community gathered on Sunday, January 7 
to celebrate the new year. Over 68 members and friends enjoyed a 
potluck meal (including roasted turkey - thank you Sam Hassan!) and 
Gillian Richardson's secret non-alcoholic punch/cocktail. Have a look 
at the photos.

Gayle and I set up the tables and decorations on Saturday. The 
Practice & Play and 0-20 participants SQUEEZED into the teaching 
room (10 tables!). Laurie Tuttle and Sheila Aston scored a 75.22% 
game! Wow! Many of us have played for decades without achieving a 
70% game.

We successfully relaunched a virtual Open game on BBO every 
Wednesday @ 9:15 a.m., and are in the planning process to introduce 
a second virtual game. Together with rising face-to-face table counts, 
we are optimistic, but not yet in a financially sustainable position.

Our Taste of Bridge and Bridge Basics 1 courses are well attended. 
These courses are often an introduction to our club. Many of our 
students become members and continue to advance their game 
through the Practice & Play and 0-20 game offerings. The LBC 
recently signed up 10 new ACBL members - an impressive milestone! 



Page 2 Newsletter – January 28, 2024

In an effort to expand our reach, the board has approved the launch of social media. We have 
hired New Leaf Collective to handle our digital media efforts which will include Facebook, 
Instagram, and Search Engine Optimization of our existing website. If you have special expertise 
in social media and would like to get involved, please contact me directly.

As a reminder, there is a suggestion box at the front desk. Our pizza + bridge social is in 
response to a member suggestion - we welcome your ideas.

On behalf of the board, thank you for supporting the London Bridge Centre!

Angie Francolini

PIZZA + BRIDGE

Our next Sunday social is on February 4. We will be serving free
pizza. Please join us at noon for the pizza social; the game will 
begin at 1 p.m. Look for the sign-up sheet at the Front Desk - we 
want to make sure we order enough pizza.

IF THE WEATHER OUTSIDE IS FRIGHTFUL…

If a game is cancelled due to weather it will be posted 
on the LBC website. Before leaving home please check 
the LBC home page.

https://www.londonbridgecentre.ca/
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NEW RANK ACHIEVEMENTS

To check out all new rank achievements, click here. 

       

      

Please note: There can be a delay of about two months before rank achievements are 

confirmed by ACBL and reported to LBC. 

New Junior Master Frances Fletcher
New Life Master Graeme Tindale

WHAT ARE MASTERPOINTS ALL ABOUT?

If you’re new to bridge you may be wondering what everyone’s talking about. How do you 
earn points?  Are all points the same?  Check out an explanation of everything masterpoints 
related on our website.

FELICITATIONS TO FACILITY FACILITATORS

A multitude of aspects comprise the responsibilities of our Facilities Manager - 
Tom Jolliffe. With the help of Les Wroblewski and Dwight Bender, he monitors 
our internet, phone, website, utilities, water cooler, and cleaning services. He 
sees to facility rentals, fire inspections, security systems, unit 249 storage, and 
more. 

Dwight is responsible for ongoing landlord relations and maintenance of our 
sound systems and projectors. 

Tom is also assisted by Gayle George in the washroom checks and supplies, Gord 
Bryant and Dennis Hack in garbage disposal, Bruce Moor in computer issues,  
Gillian Richardson in recycling, and Fiona Woytowicz and Marion Gamble as 
librarians.

Fine friends fashion a fabulous facility!

https://www.londonbridgecentre.ca/new-rank-achievements
https://www.londonbridgecentre.ca/TinyFileManager/resources/files/81/Website%20Files/all%20about%20masterpoints.pdf
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HAPPY NEW YEAR CELEBRATION ON JANUARY 7
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PLAY OF THE HAND
Part I

Winter, 2024

Play of the Hand, Part I reviews basic bidding and provides an opportunity to 
become more skilled at playing hands.  It’s an excellent follow up to Bridge Basics I 
or other beginner bridge courses.

Topics include planning the play in no trump and in suit contracts, developing tricks 
through promotion, length, and finessing, and eliminating losers through ruffing 
and discarding.

When: Wednesday afternoons, 1:00 – 3:30 p.m.
            February 14 – March 13, 2024 (five sessions)

Where:  London Bridge Centre, 1106 Dearness Drive, Unit 9

Cost:  $105 which includes the text Play of the Hand in the 21st Century 
(ACBL Bridge Series)

Instructor:  Marie Wiley, Accredited Bridge Teacher, Life Master
 
For further information or to Register: Visit the London Bridge Centre website 
(londonbridgecentre.ca) or contact Marie Wiley (mewiley@rogers.com)follow-up

EDUCATION

https://www.londonbridgecentre.ca/current-bridge-courses-
mailto:mewiley@rogers.com
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A Taste of  Bridge at London Bridge Centre

Saturday, March 16

9:30 to 12:30 p.m. 

Unit 9 - 1106 Dearness Drive

Preregistration is required by Wednesday, March 13

Click here, to register online.

A Taste of Bridge is an introductory session for people who are considering learning 

to play this popular card game. No prior bridge experience is needed. In three 

hours, we aim to show how much fun the game can be and hope you will see what 

a challenging and interesting game it is. Come alone or bring a group to the event. 

All are welcome. There is no fee. 

For further information contact:

Sara Ellis  ellis.saraj@gmail.com

https://forms.gle/tXoYJfJ7ok26xGSb8
mailto:ellis.saraj@gmail.com
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Registration:  Online at www.londonbridgecentre.ca

Questions: Contact Jane King @ janeking914@yahoo.com

https://forms.gle/S2rtbYUfGXYcyifT6
mailto:janeking914@yahoo.com
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TO MAKE YOU SMILE
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Exiting Laughing - a wonderful play about the lasting friendships formed at the bridge table. A 
few bridge friends from the London Bridge Centre attended on Saturday, January 20.



Newsletter – January 28, 2024Page  13

In Memoriam

Our dear friend Judy Stirling died on January 9.  

Judy was passionate about bridge and devoted herself to learning all 
she could about the game. She also committed herself to supporting 
the club, as a very effective and hard-working president from 2019 
until 2021, by attracting and nurturing new players, and by being 
quick to volunteer wherever help was needed. Her loyalty was 
further expressed by the donation she left to the club in her will.

Judy excelled at all she undertook - as a tennis player on the junior 
circuit, as the creator of a warm and welcoming home, in her 
profession as a psychotherapist, and more recently in her 
exploration of art where over a few brief years she became an 
accomplished artist. We remember a kind and generous soul, one 
with a fine sense of humour and an ability to get to the heart of the 
matter, whether it be a complex issue at the board or an intimate 
personal conversation. She had clarity of vision. She weathered her 
lengthy illness with grace and dignity, never complaining and 
determined to make the most of her remaining time. 

She left her mark on many lives and will be sorely missed. Our 
condolences go to her family, Rob, Jeff and Tom. A celebration of life 
will be held in the spring. 

To read her obituary please click here.

Judy Stirling

https://www.westviewfuneralchapel.com/obituaries/judy-stirling


One of Marg’s greatest pleasures was her passion for bridge, 
progressing from a social to a competitive duplicate bridge player, 
where she became an ACBL Life Master. Marg was a regular player 
at LBC until 2018 when her health forced her to give up playing. 
She was an initial investor when the LBC was formed.

To read her obituary please click here.
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In Memoriam Continued

Margaret Fenlon

It is with great sadness that we pass on the news that Dr. John 
Stoffman died on January 23. He had some health issues lately but 
had recently been able to play at the club. We will miss John’s dry 
sense of humour, and his calm and gentle presence at the bridge 
table.

To read his obituary please click here.

John Stoffman

https://lfpress.remembering.ca/obituary/margaret-fenlon-1089281871
https://logan-evans.ca/tribute/details/3766/John-Stoffman/obituary.html
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